### **RESOLUTION R24-12**

# RESOLUTION APPROVING THE TERMINATION OF THE MOU (MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING) BETWEEN THE CITY OF HECTOR AND THE HECTOR SCHOOL FOR THE SCHOOL RESOURCE OFFICER

On this 17<sup>th</sup> day of June 2024, the Hector City Council met in a regular scheduled meeting. The City of Hector entered into an MOU with the Hector School District on January 1<sup>st</sup>, 2024 for the Hector SRO position.

On May 14<sup>th</sup>, 2024, the Hector School District requested to terminate the MOU effective June 20<sup>th</sup>, 2024.

Therefore, be it Resolved that after discussion and consideration, the city council hereby approves the termination of the SRO Memorandum of Understanding effective June 30<sup>th</sup>, 2024.

BE IT RESOLVED, this 17th day of June 2024.

Sandre Barton
Recorder/Treasurer

John Riley
Mayor

L-17-24

Date

Date

Date

Present

Absent

Date



## Hector School District

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

11520 SR 27 Hector AR 72843

479-284-2021

Fax 479-284-5320

www.hectorschools.net

#### **BOARD OF EDUCATION**

Misty Barnett President

Carolyn Cook Vice President

Katie Baker Secretary

Hunter Huffman Member

Russell Hill Member

### **ADMINISTRATION**

Dr. Mark Taylor Superintendent

Ryan Riley High School Principal

Kara Rohr Elementary Principal May 14, 2024

To: John Riley, City of Hector

The Hector School District is requesting termination of the SRO MOU agreement with the city of Hector effective June 30<sup>th</sup> 2024.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Dr. Mark Taylor